The Hon Jenny Aitchison MP Minister for Regional Transport and Roads



Ref: 02262732

Mrs Helen Orchard kpctpa@bigpond.com

Dear Mrs Orchard,

Thank you for your further correspondence on behalf of the Koolewong and Point Clare-Tascott Progress Association about a speed zone review at Brisbane Water Drive at Tascott/Koolewong.

I note your request for a meeting with Central Coast Council in relation to the review being undertaken by Transport for NSW.

I appreciate your follow up on this matter and am advised that due to the volume of speed zone reviews currently underway or scheduled, Transport for NSW is unable to provide a timeframe for this review.

I am pleased to advise Transport for NSW works closely with Central Coast Council and meets regularly with its representatives. Transport for NSW encourages Central Coast Councillors to attend its existing regular meetings with Council to discuss the Brisbane Water Drive speed zone review.

Should you have any further questions, Anna Zycki, Regional Director North at Transport for NSW is available directly via email at anna.zycki@transport.nsw.gov.au.

Thank you for taking the time to write to me. I genuinely appreciate the effort you have made to raise this matter with the Government.

Yours sincerely,

The Hon Jenny Aitchison MP

Jenny aitchison

Minister for Regional Transport and Roads

14/01/2025